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Board Order  
ABP-301855-18 

 

Planning and Development Acts 2000 to 2018 

Planning Authority: Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council 

Planning Register Reference Number: D18A/0277 

 
 
APPEAL by Lynn and Niall McCoy care of Michael B. Doyle Architects of 3D 

Project Limited trading as MBDA and 3DA, Shamrock Chambers, 1-2 Eustace 

Street, Dublin against the decision made on the 23rd day of May, 2018 by Dún 

Laoghaire-Rathdown County Council to refuse permission. 

 

 

Proposed Development Construction of a mid-terrace, two-storey over 

basement, two bedroom house, with two-storey back return consisting of: the 

removal of rear-return roof, half-landing window, parts of rear walls and 

balustrade at top landing, to facilitate construction of firewall at return party-

wall plus supporting structures and second floor-return bedroom extension 

with zinc and slate cladding and sedum flat roof, plus extending of house’s 

main staircase to serve new WC with sill and part of window relocated in rear 

wall, plus reconfiguring of rainwater goods, plus all associated works at 3 

Phoenix Terrace, Booterstown, County Dublin  (a Protected Structure). 
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Decision 
 
REFUSE permission for the above proposed development in accordance 
with the reasons and considerations set out below. 
 
 

Matters Considered 
 

In making its decision, the Board had regard to those matters to which, by 

virtue of the Planning and Development Acts and Regulations made 

thereunder, it was required to have regard. Such matters included any 

submissions and observations received by it in accordance with statutory 

provisions.  

 

 

Reasons and Considerations 
 
It is considered that the proposed development, by reason of its size, design, 

bulk and prominent position, would be visually incongruous when viewed from 

the rear of adjoining properties and would overlook adjoining property on both 

sides. The proposed extension would be dominant and overbearing on the 

existing dwelling, would negatively impact on its character, would seriously 

injure the amenities of property in the vicinity, would materially affect the 

protected structure, and would contravene Policy AR1 and Section 8.2.11.2 (i) 

of the of the Dún Laoghaire-Rathdown County Development Plan 2016-2022. 
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In deciding not to accept the Inspector's recommendation to grant permission, 

the Board considered that the proposed development would detract from the 

special interest of the protected structure, would detract from the visual 

amenity of the area, and would contravene policies of the County 

Development Plan.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
John Connolly 
Member of An Bord Pleanála 
duly authorised to authenticate 
the seal of the Board. 
 
Dated this            day of                      2018. 

 


